
From:                                         Strause, Aubrey <Aubrey.Strause@maine.gov>
Sent:                                           Wednesday, December 4, 2019 12:40 PM
To:                                               Gretchen A. Anderson
Cc:                                               Jennifer Curtis; Green, Robert L
Subject:                                     Windham, Deport Street: Stream and management of offsite stormwater
 
Hi, Gretchen!-
We had a Pre-Application meeting for this project on November 5, 2019.  I’ve copied Bob Green, the project
manager.  The application has not been received, and we do not yet have the required Pre-Submission
meeting scheduled.
 
At the Pre-App, we discussed the stream (and the Field Determination done by DEP about where the stream
starts), as well as the wetlands of special significance (WOSS; within 25 feet of the stream). 
 
According to DM Roma, a section of the drainage feature was delineated as a swale (not a stream) by DEP; the
delineated stream is downstream of the swale.  I have not seen the actual Field Determination and am going
by the “start of stream” shown on the plans we have from DM Roma, which matches what’s shown on the plan
you attached.  Bob will review the actual Field Determination as part of his review, so if the location of the
“start of stream” has been misrepresented, he will see that.
 
They are proposing to culvert the swale, which is acceptable to us (as long as the Field Determination affirms
it’s a swale!) as long as we and ACOE approve the culvert design.  Chapter 500 allows, but does not require, an
applicant to treat offsite flow, so I won’t require them to treat flow that’s already in the swale. 
 
They will need to treat 95% of impervious and 80% of developed that they are creating. The engineer is
proposing to discharge treated stormwater into the culverted swale, and since that outfall would be within 25
feet of the stream, they were informed that they need to submit a PBR for the outfall, since that is “activity
adjacent to the stream”.  
 
I will require Channel Protection volume for all stormwater discharges from this site.
 
We told them to all development at least 25 feet back from the stream.
 
They need to do a full Tier 1 NRPA Application for wetland impacts, since the newer wetland delineation
showed a larger area than they originally estimated.
 
Let me know if this is inconsistent with information you have about the stream and/or if I didn’t answer the
question.  
 
-als
 

From: Gretchen A. Anderson <gaanderson@windhammaine.us> 
Sent: Wednesday, December 4, 2019 11:24 AM
To: Strause, Aubrey <Aubrey.Strause@maine.gov>
Cc: Jennifer Curtis <jcurtis@windhammaine.us>
Subject: Stormwater Flow Question
 
EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside of the State of Maine Mail System. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.
Hey Aubrey,



 
Great presentation yesterday! We have a proposed subdivision on Depot Street in Windham (downgradient
from CCSWCD’s office and the industrial subdivision). They are currently proposing to pipe flow or a stream
(see Grading & Utility Plan) from the upgradient development through to the other side with little to no
treatment. They stated that DEP preliminarily approved this. The Town is wondering if this type of
stormwater management is normal and/or has been blessed by DEP? Any info you can provide would be
greatly appreciated. Thanks!
 
Best,
 
Gretchen Anderson
Environmental & Sustainability Coordinator  | gaanderson@windhammaine.us
Town of Windham | Public Works Department
8 School Road | Windham, ME 04062 | www.windhammaine.us
O: 207.892.1909 | C: 207.310.7393 | F: 207.892.1910
 
NOTICE:  Under Maine’s Freedom of Access (“Right to Know”) law, documents – including emails – in the
possession of public officials about town business are considered public records.  This means if anyone asks
to see it, we are required to provide it.  There are very few exceptions.  We welcome citizen comments and
want to hear from our constituents, but please keep in mind that what you write in an email is not private and
will be made available to any interested party.
 

mailto:gaanderson@windhammaine.us
https://nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.windhammaine.us%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAubrey.Strause%40maine.gov%7C85e94ed3883f47f5550308d778d662f1%7C413fa8ab207d4b629bcdea1a8f2f864e%7C0%7C0%7C637110736466594925&sdata=yiXsparxI6CN18lPOakOsnT7%2FhnDHkvgy8CCID%2Fd96c%3D&reserved=0

